
 
NEW YORK STATE 

DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES 
CERTIFICATION & OVERSIGHT 

6 EMPIRE STATE PLAZA 
ALBANY, NEW YORK 12228 

 
 
 

 

 
BARBARA J. FIALA 

Commissioner 
 

KATHLEEN J.  McHALE 
Director, Office of Driver Safety Programs 

 

BARBARA CARROLL 
Program Manager  

 
       August 13, 2012 
Mr. David Baum 
NY DDC LLC 
1 Autumn Way 
Chappaqua, New York 10514 
 
Dear Mr. Baum: 
 
After thoroughly reviewing all application materials, the Department has concluded 
that New York DDC LLC (NY DDC) has satisfied the Motor Vehicle Accident Prevention 
Course (MVAPC) sponsoring agency and course approval requirements as defined in 
Part 138 of the Commissioner’s Regulations.  Therefore, NY DDC, LLC is approved as a 
sponsoring agency of the MVAPC (classroom version) in New York State, effective 
September 10, 2012.   
 
We will notify the New York State Department of Financial Services (formerly the 
Insurance Department) of this action.  NY DDC LLC’s company name will be added to 
the list of DMV-approved accident prevention courses eligible for point and insurance 
reduction benefits. 
 
As a reminder, when applying to New York State, you signed an attestation agreeing 
to this: 
 
I have read and understand the instructions on page one, and attest that I will 
comply with Part 138 of the Commissioner’s Regulations, Article 12-B of the Vehicle 
and Traffic Law, and Section 2336 of the Insurance. To knowingly make a false 
statement in this application is a misdemeanor punishable under Section 210.45 of 
the Penal Law. Under Section 138.9(a)(3) of the Commissioner’s Regulations, the 
Department of Motor Vehicles may suspend or revoke approval of a sponsoring 
agency, if a sponsoring agency has made a material false statement or concealed a 
material fact in connection with an application, or has knowingly presented false or 
misleading information to the Department, or to the general public. 
  



 

 

 
Congratulations on your approval as a sponsoring agency in New York State.  We look 
forward to working with you and your staff in this very important traffic safety 
program.  
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
        Barbara E. Carroll 
 
        Barbara Carroll 
        Manager PIRP/I-PIRP and Driving  
        School Programs  


